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Toys For Tots 
distributions succeed 

 
Tri-County Toys For Tots Coordinator Bryan Chrisp (left) and (Ret) USMC Lt. Col. 
Harvie Hampton stand on either side of a box full of fresh toys on Friday in 
Chiefland. Toys are sorted by appropriateness for gender and age of the recipient. 
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     CHIEFLAND -- The third of three distributions of toys to families involved with the Toys 
For Tots program went successfully Saturday (Dec. 19) at the Dixie County Health Department, 
which was the day after the second successful toy distribution on Friday in the parking lot of the 
Walmart in Chiefland. 
     While there were about half as many recipients in each of the three counties of the Tri-County 
Area of Levy, Dixie and Gilchrist counties, it all worked out for the best because there were 
about half as many volunteers. 
     Tri-County Toys For Tots Coordinator Bryan Chrisp was upbeat late Friday when he was 
interviewed while in the midst of the distribution that happened from 2 to 6 p.m. on Friday. 
     The distribution in Dixie County is set to be from noon to 3 p.m. at the Dixie County Health 
Department. 
     Last weekend, the Toys For Tots toy distribution was at Best Drugs parking lot in Trenton. 
The event went smoothly, and within a couple of hours everyone had accepted their toys, Chrisp 
said. There were just under 100 families and slightly less than 200 children who received toys 
for Christmas this year as a result of the program, he said. 
     This year's 200 children in Gilchrist County are about half of the 400 or so last Christmas, he 
said. And in all three counties the number of volunteers for distribution was just about halved as 
well. There are about 200 children who are anticipated to see gifts under the tree thanks to the 
Toys For Tots program in Dixie County, too, Chrisp said, just like in Gilchrist County. 
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     Levy County had about 150 families and approximately 360 children this year that will see 
toys for Christmas as part of the Toys For Tots program, Chrisp said. 
     The volunteers who helped prepare for distribution this year were not many in number, he 
said. So those volunteers all put in many, many hours. 
     Looking toward Christmas of 2016, Chrisp sees a bit more tweaking and a tad more seeking of 
help from people. 
     “The senior management team of the county Health Department is going to continue to help 
us next year,” he said. “Joining them will be Health Department staff members who want to 
volunteer after hours. The Tri-County Community Resource Center did a great job reaching out 
to the community this year.” 
     Chrisp said he feels even more hopeful for next year’s event. Each year, the team learns 
something new. The Tri-County Toys For Tots Planning Committee will begin working next 
summer on the program, he said. 
     The entire population of the Tri-County Area helped in different ways this year. 
     Some of the specific volunteers joining Chrisp in one, two or three counties are Marines – 
(Ret) Lt. Col. Harvie Hampton, Ted Henley, Vince Arcadi and his wife Pat Arcadi and Bill 
Cummings and his wife Maxine Cummings. 
     Volunteers from the Health Department are Barbara Locke, the Florida Department of Health 
administrator for Levy, Dixie and Gilchrist counties; Health Department Business Manager 
Rochelle Hartley; Health Department Outreach Coordinator Kyle Roberts; Health Department 
Nursing Director Liz Powers; and Environmental Health Director Wesley Asbell. 
     Kimberly Robinson, a government operations consultant from the Florida Division of 
Emergency Management, based in Tallahassee, is anticipated to be among the volunteers in 
Dixie County. 
     Tri-County Community Resource Center Executive Director Beverly Gooding, Barbara 
Brown, Aaron Brown, Melissa Beach of Bell and Dianne Harper of Trenton were among the 
many volunteers. 
     Lefty of the Southern Sons Motorcycle Club volunteered and helped, as did Shayne of the 
NAPA in Trenton. 
     Joe Williams of Gilchrist Trucking helped relocate the semi-trailer on the parking lot on 
Friday (Dec. 18), Chrisp said. 
    Late Friday afternoon, being interviewed while in the process of the distribution, Chrisp 
mentioned there are volunteers who he may have not named at the moment, but he is extremely 
thankful for all of the donations of time, strength and every other resource for another 
successful yearly event to help children have a better Christmas than they would have 
experienced without the Toys For Tots program. 
    The Toys For Tots program is completed by a 100 percent volunteer organization that is 
sponsored by the United States Marine Corps Reserve. The Marines that coordinate and assist 
with the campaign are all former active duty Marines who have honorably served the United 
States of America and they live in the community. 
     These Marines and other volunteers, some veterans of other branches, donate their time and 
resources to promote and support this local campaign. 
     All donations are used in the community to reach as many children as possible. These 
volunteers note that they are grateful for the support they have received from local businesses, 
organizations and individuals. 


